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This bill allows a nonrefundable tax credit against the individual income and corporate franchise taxes 

equal to 50 percent of a railroad’s expenditures on safety improvements at designated “priority 

crossings.”  Under the author’s amendment any class of railroad (including short lines) could qualify for 

the credit. 

For the railroad’s expenditures to qualify, they must: 

 increase the safety of the crossing by improving the quality of active traffic signals or by helping 

to implement grade separation; 

 be the type of improvements that would qualify for depreciation or cost recovery deductions; or 

 not already be required by law to be made by the railroad. 

A list of priority crossings will be determined by the commissioner of the Department of Transportation, 

using the same methodology it used to prepare its 2014 Highway-Rail Grade Crossings and Rail Safety 

report.  

Effective beginning in tax year 2017 for expenditures made after the list of priority crossings is posted 

on October 1st. 


